
 

 

NTPE Officer Report 

June 2022 

Smaller Group meetings were not held the month of May.  I will attempt to do at least 1 NTPE 

meeting next week prior to the end of school.   

Smaller group meetings will begin next year by no later than October.  Further information will 

follow in the beginning of next school year.   **If you believe you may have been missed as a 

NTPE member (evaluated with 83-1) PLEASE let me know so that I can add you to the group.   

-Caseloads were discussed at SAC and will continue to be addressed.  Caseloads have been 

adjusted at the High School for the next school year for School Counselors.  We will continue to 

work on this for all other levels and departments where possible. 

-I am automatically a member of the Negotiations Committee (and I believe we have at least a 

few other NTPE representatives on the committee).  The first meeting for this committee is 

scheduled for 6/8/22.  Thank you to the NTPE people who volunteered to be part of the 

committee as ALL representation is imperative! 

-Please continue to read Monday Messages as there is important information being shared. 

-I have received communication from NTPE members who are leaving the district.  I appreciate 

hearing the reasons so I am able to address these concerns. I am here to provide support and 

answer any questions in small group or individually if needed. Please feel free to contact me 

throughout the summer months as well as through personal cell number noted below. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer L. Oakes-Cruz 

Personal Cell number: 610-781-1766 

Personal email: oakeshaas@msn.com and oakeshaas@icloud.com  

RSD email: oakesj@readingsd.org 

 Work phone number at RKAA CityLine: 484-258-7225 ext. 35925 
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